
� Planting Churches 

 

� Training Gospel 

Ministers 

 

� Establishing a Bible 

Institute 

 

� Establishing a 

Christian School 

 

� Ministering Unto the 

Orphans 

 

� Assisting with Micro-

Finance / Job Skill 

Training 

 

 

 
                                                                      
 
 
 

 

 Dear Pastor and Brethren,      November 2014                
 

Receive our lovely greetings from Togo, West Africa. 

 

We are so thrilled to tell you about what our Lord is doing here by the means of 

our ministry. That the LORD has a factory where He turns the saints’ prayer 

investment, money investment and Gospel preaching into saved souls is indeed 

true. On Sunday October 19, we numbered 10 professions of faith at Davié, our 

new church. It was the inaugural church services Sunday.  In the course of the 

preceding week, we  had three days of fasting and prayer followed by door-door 

soul winning and four days 

of film projection resulting 

in 22 professions of faith. 

As a new church, 

Redeemer Baptist Church 

needs to grow.  Currently, 

the area is inhabited by 

only few people.  We will 

keep doing the work of 

soul winning and 

discipleship believing that the Lord will add more saved souls to the church as 

more and more people join the area. On the second Sunday, we had 11 adults and 

30 children. God willing, these kids will be joined by all the orphans we will have in 

the dorms nearby in about nine months time.  Please remember Redeemer 

Baptist Church at Davié in your prayers. The town of Davié is located on the main 

road to the North at about 20 miles from Lomé, the capital city where we live. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SERVING WITH 
 

Harvest Baptist Missions 
4116 Columbia Road 

N. Olmsted, OH  44070 

Inaugural services: Justine with Children  Inaugural services: Adults  “for necessity is laid 
upon me; yea, woe is 
unto me, if I preach 

not the gospel!” 
   

- 1 Corinthians 9:16b 
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CHURCH 

SUNDAY MORNING  

SUND. 

EV. 

 

WED. 

EV. 
Adults Children 

Good News Baptist Church 106 89 85 52 

Good Shepherd Baptist 

Church 

87 72 49 56 

Conqueror Baptist Church 94 65 50 43 

Faith Baptist Temple 63 60 52 46 

Savior Baptist Church  210 118 90 104 

Please keep praying for our Missionary Team of 8 families, serving fulltime. Some of them are struggling with 

health problems.  As you know the Ebola Virus is killing many in West Africa. We are asking for the Lord’s 

protection. The end 2015 is the target date for our Missions churches (except the new one) to become self-

supporting and independent. Our criterions for self-supporting churches are as follows: a church building, 

financial self-support, and having a trained pastor in place. 

In out last Prayer Letter, we told you that Good Shepherd 

Baptist Church needed about $3800 for the concrete on 

their buildings that is to shelter the rest rooms, the 

pastor’s office, and the Children’s Sunday School.  We 

thank the Lord – the concrete is done and the kids can’t 

wait to have their Sunday School area completed.  To 

achieve this, we still need about $2000. 

 
The brethren at Faith Baptist Temple have launched 

their Sunday school classes’ construction work. These 

three classes are also to be used for their Christian 

school. This is a step of faith with the expectation that 

the Lord will provide.  

 

 

Just on the right side of the Church building, we have the 

Orphans’ dorms in construction. At this time, the work is 

interrupted because we are running out of financial 

means. It is a huge challenge for us to complete this 

dormitory and have the orphans in by August 2015. As 

you can see, we still have a long way to go. Please be in 

prayer with us in this path of faith. If the Lord lays on your 

heart to help financially, don’t hesitate to talk with Dr. 

Steve Williams, our Missions Director. Feel free to send a 

check to Harvest Baptist Missions in this respect.  
 

      The brethren at work for the concrete: 09/26/2014 
 

As you know, this ministry is done 

in partnership with you. We are 

“put in trust with the gospel” by 

our heavenly Father: let’s not 

disappoint Him. Thank you very 

much for being our partners in this 

noble endeavor. May the Lord 

continue to use you to advance His 

Kingdom in West Africa and 

throughout the world.  
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SEPTEMBER AVERAGE ATTENDANCE IN OUR MISSION CHURCHES 


